TRC COMMITTEE MEETING 
27th February 2014
The Chantry
9:00 pm

In attendance: Gareth Thomas (Chair), Craig Carscadden, Nigel Hale, Hugh McPherson, John Watt, Mark Williams, Ross Turnbull, Gemma Morgan, Ros Rowland, Mark Grimsey, Rebecca Dunsford, Emma Barnes.
Apologies: Rob Watkins, Claire Demarquet
Approval of previous meeting minutes: The minutes were approved as an accurate record 
Matters arising from previous meeting (9th January 2014)
TRC Poster.

The Chairman reported that after four iterations the poster design was finalised with Voodoo Design Works and the printed poster is now in place outside the Filnore Room.
Leadership course.
Rebecca Dunsford has attended the Leadership course, for which the Club has paid the fees. The Committee congratulated Rebecca on taking the course, which she described as being well worth attending and applicable to the beginner courses offered as part of the England Athletics Run England initiative. The Club hope to be able to participate in Run England later this year.
Steve Jones Memorial Trophy 2013 Winner
Mark Grimsey reported that after consultation with previous organisers of this race he has calculated the final handicap adjusted results. The result is:

1st – Mike Willis
2nd – Steve Dimond

3rd – Andrew Darton

4th – Nigel Hale

5th – John Grimsey

6th – Mark Grimsey

Action: Club Captain to present the trophy as soon as possible at a Club night.
Under-18 members

Janet Constable has agreed to be responsible for overseeing Club activities involving 16 and 17 year old members. At present there are no members in this age group. Member Rosie Allen is 14 and the Club has received a letter from her father, Club member Steve Allen, stating that he will take responsibility for her when she takes part in Club activities.
Treasurer’s Report
The new Treasurer, Hugh McPherson, expressed his thanks to the former Treasurer, Mark Grimsey, for his help in the handover of this position. He was not yet in a position to publish a set of accounts to date, so gave a summary of the current position. The current account balance stands at approximately £10,000 with £35 cash in hand and the surplus to date approximately £1600. The deposit account balance remains unchanged. He estimated that total income from membership fees should be about £2400, from Club night fees about £2000, leading to a further surplus of about £1400 as there are no major expenses foreseen. Mark Grimsey reported that the final accounts for 2013 have now been audited. 
Secretary’s Report 
2014 membership now stands at 110, of whom 15 are new members. So far 35 members have opted to take out individual England Athletics membership. It was agreed that it was unusual to get so many new members at the beginning of the year. It was thought to be due to the higher profile of the Club at Thornbury Leisure Centre. It was suggested that we ask new members how they heard about the Club. The Chairman remarked that the age profile of the Club is changing with an influx of younger people and also the gender balance with an increase in lady members.
The Club’s affiliation to the Association of Running Clubs has been renewed. The fee, based on membership numbers at the end of 2013, is £187. The fees have been held at 2013 rates and the charge for a race permit has also been held at £25.

Club web site development.
Steve Dimond and Nick Langridge kindly attended the meeting to give an update on web site development. A written report from Steve Dimond is appended to these minutes. Steve has been working on back-ups and security and Nick has been removing old material (about 80% removed and archived) and is designing a new structure (about 30% complete). Ross Turnbull has also been assisting Steve and Nick. A new theme needs to be chosen. Steve proposed a simplified home page which has the Club logo at the top, below which a strip of photographs is placed. Below this there will be four areas to click on: non-members, members, news, running calendar. Later on an improved interface to search engines will be implemented. When this work is complete, responsibilities for maintenance of the content for different parts of the site will need to be assigned.
The Chairman thanked Steve and Nick for their work and acknowledged the contributions from John Grimsey and Judy Mills. Rebecca suggested looking at the Chepstow and Sole Sisters web sites as good examples.

Action: Chairman to send a digital version of the Club logo to Steve Dimond

Route Mapping Software.

John Grimsey has asked members to provide him with their e-mail address and details of their operating system and browser. Mark Grimsey asked all Committee members to provide this information and circulated a form.
Club Trophies.

Janet Constable and Rob Watkins have updated the web site record of previous winners of Club trophies. Gemma Morgan kindly volunteered to take over the management of trophies from Janet.
Sundayshill 10K 2014.

The Chairman has stood down as race director for the Sundayshill 10K. Ros Rowland and Emma Barnes volunteered to share the race director. The Chairman agreed to provide guidance and will provide a task list. John Watt proposed changing the date of the race to Monday 30th June. A number of local 10K races are run on Monday evenings during the summer and are successful attracting entrants. 

The initial priorities will be to contact the Rugby Club to ask to change the date, to set up the on-line entry with Fabian4 (Judy Mills will be able to assist with the application form), to set up applications via Sweatshop with Wilf and Jan Burke and to publicise the event on the web site.
It was suggested that an e-mail be sent to past entrants. Wilf Burke has a database of e-mail addresses that can be used. The Chairman added that Mick Stirrup, although not available on the night, would be willing to help, particularly with matters relating to course set up.

Mark Grimsey voiced the concern that it may be difficult to get enough people to marshal on a non Club night. The Chairman stressed the need to press for wider participation for marshalling.

Action: Chairman to send a task list to Ros and Emma.
Action: Club Captain to confirm the new date to Gordon Robbins and ask Arthur Renshaw to circulate it.
Road Race Championship.

The new format was agreed by the Committee whereby three 10K race results must be submitted. There will be five nominated races. Members who include any of these races in their submission will have the nominated race fees paid for by the Club. As there is no rule that these must all be road races a new name for the championship might be considered. Gemma emphasised the need to publicise the new rules to ensure that the Club membership is aware.
Club finances.

Use of Club money which benefits members needs to be reviewed to avoid continual accumulation of funds. Mark Grimsey pointed out that income is very dependent upon race surpluses which, although they have been very good recently, cannot be guaranteed. Ross felt that we need further proposals for expenditure. John felt that paying for members to attend leadership and coaching courses was a good use of funds. Craig suggested that social events be funded by the Club.
Action: All Committee members to give consideration to this issue and propose solutions.

Warm up rota.

John suggested that the Committee members take turns to lead the warm up sessions. Craig stated that the warm ups must be led by people qualified in fitness leadership. This is particularly important in the event of injuries occurring which require an accident report to be submitted to England Athletics. It was agreed to send an e-mail to those qualified to ask them to take turns leading the warm up.
Action: Club Captain to find out who is qualified and compile a list.

Any Other Business
· Marshalling.
Mark Williams suggested asking members to nominate at the beginning of the year which race they will marshal. He also suggested some form of incentive for marshalling such as running equipment store vouchers.
· Winter Handicap route.
Mark Williams expressed concern for the safety of runners crossing  Severn View Road at the end of Oakleaze Road. The Chairman proposed placing a marxhal at this point as the simplest solution.
Action: Chairman to ask John Grimsey to consider whether any further action was needed.

· Bags for Club banners
Ros Rowland asked for permission to repair or replace the bags which contain the Club banners. The Committee agreed for her to go ahead.
· Race prizes.

Rebecca expressed concern that bottles of wine are routinely given out as prizes. She felt that this was not suitable for a Club which promotes healthy exercise and would like to see non alcohol alternatives such as running accessories. The Committee agreed that this would be a good idea.
Action: Secretary to pass this suggestion to Race Directors.

The meeting closed at 10:20
Date of next meeting
The date of the next meeting will be Thursday 24th April at The Chantry.
Nigel Hale, Secretary
Appendix – Steve Dimond report on web site development
Overall summary

Progress is being made nearly to schedule, albeit slowed by the winter Olympics.

The only glitch we are aware of is that the Gallery home page is not working properly but is being investigated.

We decided not to pay £50+vat to migrate to a new server and add a test site.

Ross Turnbull has some knowledge so we are getting him involved too.

   

TRC Website improvement plan 
1. Steve to send all users a message stating that the web site will change in the next month and a brief summary how, and to contact Nick or Steve with any concerns. Also add a small note to the top of the home page.  DONE

    Note – normal usage should not be interrupted.

2. Steve  – asap - to back up the whole site. – DONE. Backups are now being done regularly, albeit on to the same (Worthers) server, with occasional backups copied off site manually.

3.    Nick – soon after “approval”  - Tidy up the page structure and archive or delete some pages and data. The new structure is per Nick’s Website Map (ppt slide)  as discussed  with Steve, John, Judy.     

In progress - 30% complete overall with 80% of old pages deleted. Approx another 2 weeks needed.

 4.  Nick (Steve on hand ) – in the next month - Revise the theme, structure and menus to give an improved look and feel for race goers, potential new members and regular users.  

The Home page will be a clean simple “shop window” design with less of the blog look than the current one. Nick and Steve to make a proposal (mock up version). We may need to meet face to face to agree this before implementing it.  

Some new pages need to be created, this week.  We still need to decide the specifics of the new home page and theme in the next two weeks.

5.  Gareth -> Steve – in the next month -  This can be done independently of item 4. Gareth to supply a list of page owners. Steve will then  allocate web site rights (WordPress roles) and tidy up the list of Users, deleting “expired” users.  Open

 6. Steve and Nick – in 4 weeks or so – inform the list of page owners of the new roles, and offer training. This should include looking at tools. Uploading content should be the same, so existing users should not see a big change other than the look of the pages. Users are encouraged to use the same fonts and style as others on the site (and set up when Nick overhauls the pages). Open

 Technical – Nick/Steve - Anytime
7. DONE and ongoing - Steve - SW maintenance and security updates, including adding the recommended new scripts, a backup regime and test site.  

 8. Nick - Analyse and improve the individual pages for integrity and Search Engine Optimisation (SEO). (Fonts, Headers, footers, key words and slugs.)  To be done last
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